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    Sullivan Trail A’s Meetings: 

 Monthly  
 2nd Tuesday September - June  
 7pm 
 United Methodist Church 

1034 W Broad St 
Horseheads, NY 

http://sullivantrailas.com/ 

 
https://www.facebook.com/Sullivan-

Trail-Model-A-Ford-Club-
456895717849225/ 

 

In This Issue 

 From The President’s Garage 
 Meeting Minutes 
 Upcoming Events 
 Photos.. Fall Foliage Tour  
 Tech Tips... adding oil to your “A” 
 For Sale/Wanted 
 Did you know this about MAFCA stuff? 
 MAFCA Membership 

 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/h/henryford121997.html
http://www.sullivantrailas.com/


 
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S GARAGE 

 
From MAFCA about the MAFCA 100,000 mile challenge: 
“Recent reports are it's nip and tuck if we will meet this challenge. Be sure to 
get you [sic] and your chapter's mileage reported. Program extended to end of 
year.” [I submitted our Sullivan Trail mileage that accumulated from our 
International Model A Ford Day tour] 
 

Guess what? Our Club’s 10th anniversary is next year! I mentioned this milestone at the September meeting and 
since then have had some communication with Jeff Barber who hosted our first ever tour/gathering at his State Line 
Auto Auction, Waverly, NY, facility in 2008 just after our formation. 
Great news! Jeff has offered his facility again for our 10th 
anniversary celebration. We should discuss some possible dates to 
hold this event, check the dates with Jeff, and also discuss the 
possibility of inviting Model A clubs in our area to share this celebration with us. I’m thinking that we might offer some 
door prizes, maybe have an in-house mini flea market, perhaps have an invited speaker, etc. Let’s get the discussion 
going again at our next regular meeting on November 14. 
 
The Fall Foliage Tour to Sullivan’s Monument was much fun. We met for breakfast at Freddy’s Diner in Newfield, drove 
our A’s through the Newfield Covered Bridge, motored to the Monument via gorgeous country roads, and enjoyed 
conversation and the terrific views from the Park’s overlook. Read this? Tell me. I wonder if we can work in one more.. 
breakfast or lunch run before brrrr sets in? 

All for now, Jim        
 
                                             
        

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 10, 2017 
Meeting was called to order at 7PM by President Jim Morris.  Fifteen members were present. 

 Motion to approve Secretary’s report as published in Oct newsletter by Larry, 2nd by Bruce.  Motion carried. 

 Treasurer reported our balance.  Motion to approve Treasurer’s report by Monty, 2nd by Don.  Motion carried. 

 There were no communications. 

 Old business:  reminders regarding upcoming election and dues that need to be paid by end of year.  Jim also reminded members of the 

Facebook page the club has.  The donation to the church was mentioned and will be taken care of at the Nov meeting. 

 Jim suggested that members try to come with ideas about future meetings and how they would like to see them run. 

 Jim reported that the club accumulated just under 600 miles on IMAFD and he will report it to MAFCA. 

 Everyone agreed that Hershey was a good time had by all and the weather cooperated.   

 After the tour to the museum in Watkins Glen on IMAFD, Gary found a business card in his Model A from a gentlemen wanting to use it in an 

upcoming film.  Let Jim and Bev know if you read her minutes. 

 The Christmas party will be at 6PM on December 12th at the church.  Each person is to pay $10 towards the food and to bring a gift for the 

exchange.  Men should buy a gift for a man and ladies a gift for a woman.  The price of the gift should not exceed $10. 

 Jim asked members to come up with suggestions for our club’s 10th anniversary next year.  Some members thought it would be nice if we 

could recreate the first get together we had at State Line Auto Auction.  This is something that would have to be discussed with Jeff. 

 In September of 2018 the New England tour will be held at Lake George, NY and Jim thought it would be nice for the club to attend.   

 Refreshments for the October meeting were supplied by Steve S.  Tom will provide November refreshments. 

 Don won $20.50 in the 50/50 raffle. 

Motion to adjourn at 8PM by Jim, 2nd by Gary.  Motion carried.   

Jim played a DVD about night driving. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bev Harding, Secretary 

 
 

 

 

http://www.statelineauto.com/


 

2017-2018 [more events will be added after January ‘18] 

 December 12, 2017 @ 6 p.m. Sullivan Trail A’s Christmas Party @ the United Methodist Church, 1034 W. 

Broad St., Horseheads, NY [where we have our meetings; see October minutes for details] 

 Sometime in 2018 Sullivan Trail A’s 10th Anniversary Celebration @ State Line Auto Auction, Waverly, NY 

 September 21-23 2018 Annual New England Meet in Lake George, NY, see below: 

 

[Find more information on the Adirondak A’s web site: http://www.adirondackas.org/] 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwj1oJXkytTMAhWFFz4KHQVoBU0QjRwIBw&url=http://www.parkwaybaptistchurchftmyers.com/events/&bvm=bv.121658157,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNGhSd5x7dBoacg_Y04emWKKmKWSjA&ust=1463144044935740


 

 

 

             

               

            

            

 

Fall Foliage Tour to Sullivan’s Monument 
Saturday October 14, 2014 



 

 

 

                     

 

             1931          

 

Fall Foliage Tour to Sullivan’s Monument 
Saturday October 14, 2014 
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This one from MAFCA..... 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder: Election of officers for 2017 – 2018 next 

meeting November 14, 2017 
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  Let your Editor know if you have a classified. 

 

 

The Sullivan Trail A’s News 
Did (or do) you know … 

... that MAFCA has good stuff! 

 

 

Christmas Card Set F 
Check them out here: www.mafca.com 

 

 
 

MAFCA Introduces 

2017 Christmas Card 

 

Send Your Seasons Greetings To 
All Of Your Model A Friends 

 

Box of 10 cards with envelopes  
Only $14.95 + Shipping/Handling 

 
Order at MAFCA.com  

or  
call 866-379-3619 

 
Check out all of our Holiday Cards 

at MAFCA.com or in the Sep/Oct issue of The 
Restorer 
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